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Dear Parents,






January 2017
We hope you enjoyed the Christmas Holidays and are ready for a busy Spring Term!                                                             
Our project this term is Our Local Area.  The children will be learning about the community we live in and what we can see and do in the neighbourhood. If you are out and about in Aberdeen and notice any interesting leaflets, bus timetables etc please pick some up and take them in to show us. We will be going out and about later in the term to explore our surroundings.
In Language we will be revising the initial sounds that we have learned so far in Primary One and some of us will be further developing our skills to blend them.  We have also started learning to spell tricky words and will be using them to write stories more independently. Some of you may have noticed that your child is now receiving spelling homework. Those groups will have a spelling test in the back of their homework books on a Friday. Please check and sign the test so you know how well your child is progressing with their spelling. 
In Maths we will continue to develop our number skills as we move up to working with numbers 0-20.  We will also be developing our problem solving skills by looking at symmetry in pictures and mental maths strategies through Big Maths. We are very excited by our Big Maths tests and are enjoying practising our Learn It’s (1+1=2, 2+2=4 and 3+3=6).  More information about Big Maths can be found on the school website.  
Some other useful information:

· Homework 
· Sounds:  We have now covered all our initial sounds for Primary One and we are beginning to learn some blends.  Please continue to revise the sounds and actions at home as this will significantly help your child develop their reading and writing skills. 
· Spelling:  Some groups now have spelling homework every week.  It is important that you practise these words at home as we have a spelling test every Friday.
· Reading: Reading will continue to be heard at least twice a week at school.  It is very important as part of the learning process that you practise reading with your child at home every night. Your child will also have a word wall to practice at home.  Please ensure they have their reading book and word wall at school with them every day.  If you have any comments regarding their homework please feel free to write a note in their reading record.
· Library 
We will continue to visit the school library every Monday.  This is a great opportunity for your child to choose a variety of books based on their own interests.  Please can you make sure your child returns their book so they can borrow a new one.

· Gym

We have gym on a Thursday and Friday.  Please ensure your child’s gym kit is in school on these days.  It is useful to leave their gym kit in school and we will send it home regularly for washing!  We will also be trying to walk/jog a mile on a Tuesday afternoon, weather permitting.
We look forward to seeing you throughout this term.  Please do not hesitate to get in touch with me if you have any questions.

Many thanks,     

Miss Roberts
